MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING OF THE WILCOX COUNTY COMMISSIONERS HELD ON SEPTEMBER 4, 2018 AT 6:30 P.M. IN THE COMMISSIONERS MEETING ROOM OF THE WILCOX COUNTY COURTHOUSE.

Those present for the meeting were as follows:

Lanier Keene

Chairman

Alfonza Hall

Vice Chairman

**Huck Greene** 

Commissioner

Clay Reid

Commissioner

Paula J. Ball

County Manager/Clerk

Chairman Lanier Keene called the meeting to order.

Commissioner Clay Reid gave the invocation.

There were no guests with public comments.

Department Head Reports/Requests were as follows:

Larry Brown, EMA/Fire Coordinator, stated Skip Starling would be here Monday. He is meeting with Pitts Fire, Terry Phillips, tomorrow afternoon. Then he is going to meet with Cedar Creek and work to have them in compliance by the September 12<sup>th</sup> deadline.

The first item of new business was the adoption of a proposed budget for 2019. Commissioner Alfonza Hall made a motion to set the 2019 budget the same as the 2018 budget. Commissioner Clay Reid seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

The second item of business was the adoption of updated 911 Ordinances. The Georgia Department of Revenue is changing their collection agency and they are requesting a copy of the existing ordinances or the updated ordinances by September 30, 2018. Commissioner Clay Reid made a motion to adopt the ordinances. Commissioner Alfonza Hall seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

There was no old business.

Commissioner comments were as follows:

Chairman Lanier Keene stated he had talked with Commissioner Jowan Johnson to bring him up to date on things. He is doing well after his surgery. He further discussed the previous requests from Ruby Milling Naylor on litter control. He is going to speak with a state official from Keep Georgia Beautiful and see is she can meet with the Commissioners at a later date.

Ms. Jo Pittman stated she was concerned with the yards and store fronts in the City of Rochelle. She is attending the Rochelle Council meeting to discuss this further. Chairman Lanier Keene stated the County does not have anything to do with the City of Rochelle. They will have to address her concerns.

There being no further business, Commissioner Huck Greene made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Alfonza Hall seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

Lanier Keene, Chairman

Paula J. Ball, County Manager/Clerk